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Good morning, 
Attached please find a letter from Burlington regarding property tax payments and penalties.  As 
well I am attaching resolutions from Essex and Essex Jct. A resolution adopted by the Hardwick 
selectboard at its April 16 meeting is below. 
 
Upon motion by Elizabeth Dow, seconded by Lucian Avery, the Select Board voted to direct Shaun 
to reach out to VLCT, and support VLCT reaching out to VT Legislature to ask for a waiver in the 
upcoming penalty and interest that are associated with the Town Taxes. The Town of Hardwick 
would also like VLCT to ask that if there was a short fall within the budget due to COVID-19, 
would the State of Vermont cover the gap, and not have the Town have such a huge downfall.” 
  
Thank you for your consideration of our proposals to provide relief to local governments during 
the COVID pandemic. 
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